
EDITOR’S NOTE 
 

Welcome to the third issue of Volume 69 of the Federal 
Communications Law Journal (“FCLJ”), the official journal of the Federal 
Communications Bar Association (“FCBA”). Over the summer, the FCLJ 
welcomed 50 new talented individuals to our membership. Our team has 
worked tirelessly to create a satiating Annual Review issue that encompasses 
a range of topics, including data security regulation, media ownership rules, 
Open Data Initiatives (“ODIs”), and international cybersecurity regimes. 

In the first Note, Alex Bossone addresses the lack of federal consumer 
data security regulation in an age where consumers suffer from identity thefts 
and cyber-attacks. Mr. Bossone suggests an augmentation of the FTC’s 
existing data security powers and an emulation of the FCC Enforcement 
Bureau’s approach to mandate an effective legal framework. In the second 
Note, Bryan Schatz explores the shortcomings of the current media ownership 
rules. Mr. Schatz proposes solutions that can free up the Quadrennial Review 
and help the FCC promulgate and enforce new media ownership rules. In the 
third Note, Monica Savukinas examines how the Obama administration 
encouraged federal agencies to use ODIs for innovation. Ms. Savukinas 
suggests that the FCC use ODIs through prize contests, hackathons, and open 
dialogue with developers, as part of its innovation policy.  

This issue also features an interesting article on international 
cybersecurity, penned by Zahra Dsouza, who is currently a Law Clerk at Kohn 
Swift & Graf P.C. and an LL.M. graduate of Temple University Law School. 
Noting the growing problem of malicious cybersecurity incidents, Ms. 
Dsouza assesses the futility of Cybersecurity Incident Response Teams 
(“CSIRTs”) as a response to such incidents, as they have been without a clear 
mandate. Ms. Dsouza proposes structural recommendations that may enable 
CSIRTs to respond to cybersecurity incidents at a global level. Finally, the 
FCLJ proudly presents a series of case briefs to provide an overview of the 
significant legal movements in the communications law field in the past year.  

The editorial board is grateful for the support of the FCBA and The 
George Washington University Law School this year, as we have enjoyed the 
addition of new FCLJ Committee members, adjunct professors, and faculty 
advisor. For this issue, the FCLJ sends a special thanks to the lawyers who 
shared their insights at the FCC’s Year-in-Review CLE Seminar, as the event 
has provided the editorial board with guidance on structuring the case briefs. 

We welcome your feedback or questions to fclj@law.gwu.edu, and 
please direct article submissions to fcljarticles@law.gwu.edu. This issue and 
our archive will be available at www.fclj.org.  
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Editor-in-Chief 

  


